"Enter to Learn, Depart to Serve"
Ms. Shamel Wilson, Principal

To: Board of Education, Superintendent and Cabinet
From: Miguel Conejo , Student Board Representative
Date: June 9, 2022

Re: Board Report

Good Evening Board President Ms. Lopez, board members, Superintendent Dr.
Crosthwaite, Members of the Cabinet, and the Lynwood Community, my name is Miguel
Conejo and | am the Student Board Representative for Lynwood Community Adult

School.

e LCAS wishes to congratulate the class of 2022 as they graduate on Friday,
June 10, 2022 at the LHS Imperial Gym at 6 PM.

e LCAS had 16 testing candidates for the HiSet Examination on Monday,
Tuesday and Wednesday of this week.

e LCAS hosted its annual student award banquet for the first time since the
pandemic on Friday, June 3rd at the Embassy Suites Hotel in Downey. We
enjoyed ourselves as we celebrated our accomplishments.

This concludes Lynwood Community Adult School’s report.



o Ramon Enriquez, Principal

Pathway ISP

To:  Board of Education, Superintendent and Cabinet
From: Carla Aguirre, Student Board Representative
Date: June 9, 2022

Re: Board Report

Good Evening Board President Mr. Alfonso Morales and the Board of Education,
Superintendent Dr. Crosthwaite, Members of the Cabinet, and the Lynwood Community, my
name is Carla Aguirre , and | am the Student Board Representative and a Member of ASB
for Pathway Independent Study High School.

Pathway continued to have their Social Emotional Support weekend events. Students were
able to engage in interactive activities and friendly competitions while others scholars
worked on advancing on their school work with additional academic support. Over 25
students participated in the weekend event.

Mr. Ballinger continued to bring in different guest speakers to teach us about the importance
of having dreams, setting goals and being persistent. We learned that there is no goal high
enough to accomplish as long as you stay focused and put and work hard.

We had our Grad Night at Universal Studios with Vista High School last weekend. We had
an amazing time with thrilling rides, music and food. It was a bittersweet moment with our

friends.

Pathway staff celebrated our accomplishments with a Senior Brunch today. We were
provided food from the Habit and engaged in fun activities. We thank everyone at Pathway
for always believing in us when many had given up on us.

As of today, 27 students have enrolled for community college and 3 peers have enlisted in
the military. Pathway is continuing to offer services throughout the summer for students to

enroll in college and apply for financial aid.

It was an honor to represent Pathway as Student Representative. | congratulate the class of
2022 for your achievements. | wish you all the best with your future plans.

This concludes the Pathway Independent Study High School report. Thank you.

11327 Bullis Road, Lynwood, CA 90262 P 424-296-1730



VISTA HIGH SCHOOLL

Q Mr. Ramon Enriquez, Principal

Vista High School

To:  Board of Education, Superintendent and Cabinet
From: Danna Castaneda, Student Board Representative
Date: June 9, 2022
Re: Board Report

Good Evening Board President Alfonso Morales and the Board of Education, Superintendent Dr.
Crosthwaite, Members of the Cabinet, and the Lynwood Community, my name is Danna Castaneda,
and | am the Student Board Representative and a Member of ASB for Vista High School.

Students from the Adult Transition Program played their annual friendly basketball scrimmage game
against Firebaugh’s CLM students. The event was a wonderful success. Parents and staff attended
the event to cheer on our team. We thank everyone that made it possible, especially Coach Ray and
the Firebaugh High School for their hospitality. Ve hope to continue this tradition.

Testing continued to be administered at Vista. We thank all our students for their persistence and
dedication. Our education is really important and these assessments help us better understand our

academic progress.

Vista joined Pathway for Grad Night at Universal Studios. It was a memorable experience for all of us
as we had the opportunity to hang out with our friends one last time. Thank you campus safety for
providing us with the extra support when we arrived at site at 2 in the morning.

Senior Brunch was held earlier today. We had the opportunity to celebrate our journey for the last 13
years with our friends. Friendly competitions and prizes were held as well as recognitions for our
achievements. This was a reality check that our journey is coming to an end and a new one awaits.

As of today 89 students have successfully completed their financial aid applications in preparation for
college. This is by far the most students that have completed their financial aid in a school year
beating the last record in recent years of 26 students. | am happy to see my peers taking advantage

of this opportunity.

It has been a real pleasure serving as Student Board Representative. On behalf of the graduating
class of 2022, | would like to thank everyone in Lynwood Unified School District for the support behind
the scenes as well as those in the forefront. WE ARE LYNWOOD!

This concludes the Vista High School Report. Thank you.

R X773 //vhs-lynwoodusd-ca.school
oop.com/
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MARCO ANTONIO FIREBAUGH HIGH SCHOOL

5246 Martin Luther King Jr Bivd, @
Lynwood, CA 90262

To: LUSD Board of Education
From: Nathalie Olloqui, M.A. Firebaugh ASB Board Representative

Good Evening, Board President Mr. Morales, Board Members, and the rest of the Lynwood
Community here today. My name is Nathalie Olloqui, I'm the ASB President here representing M.A.
Firebaugh Highschool. The information presented will be the most up-to-date and recent going on, on our

campus.

Academics
- Finials have officially started and will set to finish on Monday, June 13th

- The class of 2022 is set to graduate on June 15th

College and Career Information
- The college career center has been planning alongside Lynwood high to plan for the upcoming
seniors
- The CCCenter has been assisting seniors with ordering transcripts, orientation, classes, and
registration
- The college center has also been recruiting for the AB88. and they will be having a meeting
schedule a week after graduation
School Events/ Activities
- ASB is hosting a Falcon Monday with various activities for our student body as the school year

comes to an end
- Seniors had their senior brunch yesterday. It was an amazing event. We got to enjoy delicious

food from Acapulco, awards, music, and took pictures. [t was an overall good experience and
time

- This upcoming Tuesday the class of 2022 will be hosting senior sunset, where students will enjoy
their last high school experience before graduation

Clubs / Sports / Athletic Department
- Various clubs around campus have been celebrating their success throughout the year with

banquets (Avid, ASB, Volleyball, Soccer, Theater, softball, etc..)

Before my presentation ends, I’d like to thank the board, Mr.Montes, staff, and teachers at Firebaugh for
all their hard work and dedication to us students, we deeply appreciate it. This concludes the 2021-2022
student board report. Go Falcons



Lynwood High School
4050 E. Imperial Hwy.
Lynwood, Ca. 90262

LY n Phone (310) 603-1582
Date: Thursday, June 9th, 2022
To: Board of Education, Superintendent, and Cabinet
From: Zayra Hernandez, Student Board Representative
Regarding: Lynwood High School Student Report to the Board

Good evening board President Mr. Morales, Board Members, District cabinet members,
and Lynwood community. My name is Zayra Hernandez and I am Lynwood High School s
student board representative. This is Lynwood High School'’s student board report for
Thursday, June 9th:

College and Career Center:
As the end of the school year approaches the CCC is continuing to support students with
signing up for orientation at their colleges and any other support they need. They are also

preparing their future plans for the class of 2023!

Textbook and Chromebook Return:

On June 6th and June 7th, seniors were expected to return their textbooks, chromebook,
and pay any outstanding fines. All students had to return all items and pay any
outstanding fines in order to receive their diploma. All underclassmen will return their
textbooks on June 13th-151h.

Senior Activities:
On Monday June 6th the yearbook distribution took place afier school.

On Tuesday June 7th Senior breakfast was held at 9 AM in the gym. Here scholarship
recipients were announced, senior awards and sashes were given out, and all seniors
enjoyed hours of food, fun games, and yearbook signing with their fellow classmates.

On Wednesday June 8th cap and gowns were distributed at 2 PM in the gym.

Tomorrow Friday June 10th seniors will have grad night hosted at Universal Studios. Grad
night will take place from 4 PM - 3 AM. All of our seniors are looking forward to this day.



On Monday June 13th the senior panoramic picture will take place at 11 AM and the day
will end with the senior sunset at 6PM in the quad. During the senior sunset, seniors will
be served pizza and drinks and have the opportunity to watch a movie as the sunsets with

their friends.

Graduation will take place on June 15th at 6 PM. All seniors will receive their graduation
tickets the morning of this day at graduation practice. We are extremely proud of each and
every one of our seniors and wish them the best of luck wherever the future decides to take

them.

Farewell:
As the school year comes to an end it has been an honor serving the school board as a

Student Board Representative for two consecutive years. I am grateful to have had the
opportunity to serve as the liaison between Lynwood High School, the school board, and
our community. I would like to proudly introduce the new Student Board Representative for
Lynwood High School, Nareli Gudino. We are truly proud of her and are eager to see her
accomplishments this upcoming school year. As for myself [ was blessed to have options
like UCI, UCLA, Emory, Cornell, Dartmouth, Brown, and Stanford University as options
Jor my next for years, however I am proud to say that I will be attending the Johns Hopkins
University with a full ride pursuing a degree in the science field in preparation for medical

school.

Ladies and gentlemen, this concludes my final student board report for Lynwood High
School this year, thank you.



